
TRIPARISH CATHOLIC CHURCHES 
          Sunday January 16, 2022 

 2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 
*Monday,          January  17 
No Mass                                       
Rosary        7:30 pm             STC 
  
*Tuesday,         January  18 
Mass           8:30 am           STC            
Rosary         7:30 pm      STC 
 
*Wednesday,   January 19     
Mass                    8:30 am          OLMC 
Rosary          7:30 pm           STC 
 
*Thursday,        January 20 
Mass                     8:30 am         STJB  
Rosary           7:30 pm         STC 
 
*Friday,              January 21 
Mass                     8:30 am         STC 
Rosary           7:30 pm     STC 
 
*Saturday,         January 22 
No Reconciliation     8:30 am   STC 
No Reconciliation     9:30 am  OLMC 
Reconciliation     4:00  pm       STJB 
Mass             5:00 pm       STJB 
Rosary            7:30 pm    STC 
 
*Sunday,           January  23 
3rd Sunday In Ordinary Time  
Mass             8:00 am        STC 
Mass           10:00 am       OLMC 
Rosary            7:30 pm        STC 
 
Note: No Reconciliation for STC  
and OLMC Saturday due to a funeral  

Our Lady of Mt Carmel (OLMC) 

27 Main Street 

Easton, MN 56025 

 

Saint Casimir (STC) 

320  2nd Ave SW 

Wells, MN 56097 

 

Saint John the Baptist (STJB) 

100 Park Street N. 

Minnesota Lake, MN 56068 

 

Pastor: Rev. Greg Havel 

507-553-5391 

triparish.priest@gmail.com 

Adoration Eucharistic Adoration for the Tri-parish will 

resume weekly at St. Casimir Church  

Wednesday  at 9:00 pm through Thursday 10:00 pm.   



Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Mon   1/17 STC No Mass   

Tues   1/18 STC † Norbert Sonnek  8:30 a.m. 

Wed    1/19 OLMC †Mary Murry 8:30 a.m. 

Thurs  1/20 STJB †Frank Wingen 8:30 a.m. 

Fri      1/21 STC 

†Norbert and † Elaine 

Wanzek  
8:30 a.m. 

Sat      1/22 STJB †Bradley Barnard 5:00 p.m. 

Sun     1/23 STC †Pam Schultz 8:00 a.m. 

Sun     1/23 OLMC †Ray Kalis 10:00 a.m. 

Scripture Reading for Next Week: 

3rd Sunday of In Ordinary Time  

First reading: Nehemiah 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10 

Second readings: 1 Corinthians 12:12-30  

Gospel: Luke 1:1; 4: 14-21 

Lector:  George Bias 

Greeters : Larry & Rosemary Brand  

Sanitizing :  Larry & Rosemary Brand  

Rosary: Bonnie Shuster  

Money Counters: Team 5 

Shepard’s Inn: Angie Bushlack 

             Recently departed:  

              Robert Doyle                                   

 Donna Schroeder 

In Our Prayers-Soldiers Overseas: 

 Troy Haugh, Nick  Father 

St. Casimir School Update  

Greetings from the third-sixth grade students at 

St. Casimir’s School! In Social Studies, the stu-

dents have been learning about our government, 

how it works and how citizens are involved in it. 

The third and fourth graders made posters that 

show the main duties of our branches of govern-

ment, while the fourth graders joined the fifth and 

sixth grade students to learn about the jury sys-

tem. They then presented a readers’ theater per-

formance to our third graders, portraying a clear 

and fun understanding of the right to a fair trial. 

To go even deeper into this hands-on learning 

project, the fifth and sixth graders imagined they 

were running for student council president by cre-

ating posters and giving speeches as part of their 

campaign. They did a great job and had some 

ideas or dreams for the school that were quite 

popular. One idea was the installation of an esca-

lator to help us avoid all the stairs--I am definitely 

a fan of the escalator!  

Mrs. Bixby and the Third-Sixth Grade Classes 

From Fr. Havel… 

At the wedding feast in Cana, we hear of 

the beautiful exchange between Mary 

and Jesus.  Mary comes to Jesus and 

says to him “they have no wine.” Jesus 

responds, “Women, how does your con-

cern affect me? My hour has not yet 

come.” Mary then says to the servers, 

“Do whatever he tells you.”  

 At the beginning of Jesus’ public 
ministry, Mary was already pointing to 
her son and leading others to the Lord! 
“Do whatever he tells you” were her 
words and she would continue to point to 
Jesus, as the Savior of the world. She 
would lead a faith-filled life that would 
lead others to the Lord.  May we like 
Mary, place our faith in Jesus as our 
Lord and Savior.  May our lives lead oth-
ers into a relationship with God. 

 ~Fr. Greg         



STC Christmas Memorial  

Given by Linda Sonnek 

In Memory of : 

Norbert Sonnek  

 

Thank you to all who donated toward the 
STJB Christmas Flower Memorial Fund.  The 
church looked amazing all because of your 
generosity.   

     Tri-Parish Announcements 

OMELET BREAKFAST:  Sunday, January 23, 

2022, 9:00 am to 12:30 pm at St. John the 

Baptist Church in Minnesota Lake.  Spon-

sored by the Minnesota Lake American Le-

gion Auxiliary Unit 287.  Build your own 

omelet with all your favorite fixings. 

Served with hash browns, toast, orange 

juice, milk and coffee.  Proceeds are used 

for: Soldier Boxes, Quilting & Sewing Sup-

plies, Items for the LuVerne Home and 

Veterans Hospitals, Community Veterans 

and their families.  

KC Meeting The Holy Family Knights of 
Columbus monthly meeting will be held at 
St. Casimir on Tuesday, January 18th, be-
ginning with the Family Rosary at 7:30 p.m. 
and business meeting to follow, both in per-
son and virtually with Google Meet. Details 
and an invitation to the virtual meeting will 
be emailed to members. If you do not cur-
rently receive emails, please contact     
Harold Goeden or email him 
at hgkofc@yahoo.com.   

Diocese of Winona-Rochester - Child Sexual 

Abuse Policy Information 

The Diocese of Winona-Rochester will provide a prompt, 

appropriate and compassionate response to reporters of 

sexual abuse of a child by any diocesan agent (employees, 

volunteers, vendors, religious or clergy). Anyone wishing 

to make a report of an allegation of sexual abuse should 

call the Victim Assistance Coordinator at 507-454-2270, 

Extension 255. A caller will be asked to provide his or her 

name and telephone number. Individuals are also encour-

aged to take their reports directly to civil authorities. The 

Diocese of Winona-Rochester is committed to protecting 

children, young people and other vulnerable people in our 

schools, parishes and ministries. The diocesan policy is 

available on the diocesan web site at www.dowr.org under 

the Safe Environment Program. If you have any questions 

about the Diocese of Winona's implementation of the 

Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, 

please contact Mary Hamann, at 507-858-1244, or 

mhamann@dowr.org.  

School Closing and St. Casimir Church cancelations: St. Casimir Church announcements will 
be on the KEYC News 12, Radio Station KBEW Both 1560 AM & 98.1 FM Stations. These an-
nouncements will include Church activities and classes at the Church. St. Casimir School fol-
lows delays, early out and cancelations with the USC-United South Central School district. 
This includes after school activities.  

OLMC MCCW Quarterly Meeting will be held 
on Tuesday, January 25, 2022 at 7:00 pm in 
Madonna Hall.  All are welcome to attend!  

mailto:hgkofc@yahoo.com


                           TriParish  Directory                                       

     Fr. Greg Havel …….………………......507-553-5391          

     Email………………….triparish.priest@gmail.com 

     Deacon Gene Paul..…..……....…...…...507-854-3676 

     Facebook……..….search: …………. Tri-Parish South 

     (Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community of OLMC, STC & STJB)  

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Email………...………………….olmc@bevcomm.net 

Phone………...………………………...507-787-2303 

Administrative Assistant…………………….Sue Cory 

Cemetery………………………………….Don Linder 

Faith Formation………………………...Chris Schultz 

Music….………………………………...Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir 

 Email………………………..scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone….….…………..……………….507-553-5391 

 Administrative Assistant……………….Ilda Reyerson 

 Bookkeeper……………………………...Kay Herman 

 Cemetery………………………………Tom Schindler 

 Faith Formation…………………………….Lisa Bute 

 Liturgical Music Coordinator………...Connie Stenzel 

St. John the Baptist 

      Mailing: P.O. Box 158, Minnesota Lake, MN                                

      Email …………...…....….………..stjb@bevcomm.net 

 Phone..……….……...……...…………..507-462-3636 

Administrative Assistant..….….……...Rhonda Drager 

Cemetery..……….……...………………..Bob Drager 

St. Casimir’s School 

Email…..……….…………….casimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone…..……..……...…...….………...507-553-5822 

Principal….……………………..…….Diane Edwards 

Secretary….……..….……….…….....Teresa Chirpich 

Website….……...…..…………...stcasimirsschool.net 

Office Hours Vary 

Weekly Contributions as of  January 7 

OLMC--Amount needed weekly…...$2,452.00 

             Amount needed to date…….$68,656.00 

             Amount given to date………. $107,337.67 

STC—  Amount needed weekly……..$5,127.00 

             Amount needed to date….…$143,556.00 

             Amount given to date………..$180,661.76 

STJB—Amount needed weekly……..$1,700.00 

            Amount needed to date……..$47,600.00 

            Amount given to date…………$49,445.38 

Online giving is available at the website: olmcstcstjb.org 

or triparishsouth.com. Click on the Online Giving logo 

on the main page under the calendar for the parish you’d 

like to donate to. It can be one-time or recurring.  

Prayer Requests of the Tri-Parish 

Let us always remember the sick and all 

those in need of prayer, especially:   

Theresa Berry, Dave Villarreal, Reta Stencel, 

Mary McCallum, Bruce Woitas, Cassandra 

Walser, Jerome Goette, Jean Stenzel, Zach 

Fendrich, Triston Father, Mike Redig, Louise 

Giese, Mark Haler, Janet Yokiel, Dale 

Sonnek, Butch Becker,  Jay Johnson, Jim 

Bute, Marge Bute, David Stadheim, Dick Es-

ser, Ardean Schultz, Leshaine Sonnek, Abe 

Subia and for all our service men & women of 

the armed forces.  Whenever any of our par-

ish members or families are in need of special 

prayers, please call and we will begin our 

prayer lines for any need-give only the details 

you wish. Linda Swehla 787-2434, STJB- 

Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB Parish 

Office at 462-3636, STC– Barb Stenzel at 553-

3805. 

If you would like Holy Communion brought to 

you , please call the Church office 553-5391. 

Scrip is available! Please call 553-5391 Email: 

scasimir@bevcomm.net. Or stop into the 

Church  Office.  


